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Transforming Lives Since 1680

Friends and Alumni of St. Paul’s School,

Concern for the Poor Faith in the

I hope this finds you well and enjoying the anticipated October weather & Social Justice \)resence of God
that has finally arrived. Please give some consideration to joining us at some i, ¥
of the numerous upcoming alumni events listed below. We look forward to sharing Respect for
in the making of additional memories in your Saint Paul’s experience. Quality all Persons

Education

Many thanks to all who supported The Joseph A. Champagne, Jr. / Gene Inclusive

Bennett Memorial Golf tournament which was held on Friday, October 6 at T'chefuncta Community

Country Club. The tournament once again enjoyed favorable weather, exceptional
camaraderie, many laughs and tall tales, and proved to be a huge success.

Social Media — In addition to your regular monthly attention to this newsletter, to stay up to date with the events of our
Alumni Association, please like and follow us on our OFFICIAL Facebook page, and Twitter.

Alumni Chapters- In an effort to expand our outreach, we are looking to establish chapters outside of the immediate
Northshore area. Stay tuned for more information, but in the meanwhile, if you have an interest in a particular location or
in being of assistance, please do not hesitate to contact Al Nastasi at aln@stpauls.com or 985 892-3200 ext 1271.

Upcoming Alumni Events:

Saturday, November 25, 2017-Alumni Decathlon-Calling all St. Paul’s alumni who wish to be declared the “Iron Wolf”
Alumni greatest athlete. For more information refer to Page 3.

Thursday, December 8, 2017- The Feast of the Immaculate Conception-Mass at 9:15 am in the Briggs Assembly
Center on campus. All alumni are invited. If you plan to attend, please stop by the Alumni Office before hand for a
visitor’s pass and contact aln@stpauls.com to confirm the exact start time of the mass. Refreshments following in the

Alumni Office.

Tuesday, December 12, 2017 at 7:00 pm in the cafeteria—Our 2°¢ Alumni Trivia Night. -Start planning your team
now, and accept the challenge from your peers. Teams of up to 4 contestants comprised of as many alumni as possible are
preferred. However, a team will be allowed to enter with a 50% composition of alumni or higher. Free Drinks- Pizza $2
slice- prizes to the top 3 teams.

Saturday, December 23- 2017-- Feeding the Needy-- Assistance is needed from 9 am to 3 pm in the SPS cafeteria. All
alumni and families are welcome to assist. Refreshments and donuts will be provided in the Alumni Office from 8:30 to
9:00 am. Additional assistance will likely be needed on Sunday the 24th, from 9 am till, but check in on Saturday
afternoon to make certain. Finally, assistance is needed and always welcome to help enter and process applications for the
families in need. If you would like to assist with the application process, please contact John Baldwin at 985-807-4203.

Tuesday, December 26, 2017-- Christmas On Columbia-- from 6 to 9 pm at the Columbia Street Tap Room, Seiler
Bar and Patio. Complimentary food will be provided. The first 100 alumni present will receive 2 drink tickets, and there
will be drink specials.

NEW DATE! Friday, December 29, 2017 at 7:30 pm-- Alumni Basketball Game--Attention alumni Basketball
players: Come back to campus, and showcase your talent in the new gym. Even if you do not wish to play, please join in
the fun. The alumni game will follow a 6:00 pm semifinal tournament game with the potential to see the 2017/18 Wolves
play, and there will be a post game reception, tour, and meet and greet with Head

Coach Stephen Dale. For more information, contact aln@stpauls.com.
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Alumni News

On Friday, October 20, members of the 2012 and 2007 Varsity Football team returned to campus to
celebrate the five and ten year anniversaries of their District Champion seasons. The '12 team finished
with an overall record of 7-4 while the '07 team had a 10-3 record and was a State Quarterfinalist. Team
members gathered for a pre-game reception including a campus tour of the new locker and weight room
facilities as well as the new gymnasium and several other capital improvements since their time of
graduation. Both teams were honored with a special recognition during the Saint Paul’s -Slidell High
game which the Wolves won 24-20. The evening culminated with a post game reception at which time
the "Brothers" were able to regale the Glory Days not just with one another but with their former coaches
who contributed to the stories and kept them in check.

Pictured at left L-R are: Ryan Hodgins, JM Schroder,
Beau Domingues, Mickey Johnson, Alex Williams,
Lesean Jones, Nathan Quick, Kenny Ray Reeves, Jordan
Bodenheimer, Casey D'Angelo, Jay Duet, Greg Blasiar.

Pictured at right L-R are: Christian Berry, Leyton Lavigne,
Marc Gremillion, Justin Elzy, Ross Hodgins, Colin
D'Angelo, Kyle Cuntz, Chris Russo, Brandon Darce, and
Christian Voelkel.

Photos courtesy of Joey Michel Photography

Peyton Burkenstock ‘15 — Peyton was asked into the University of Mississippi Golden Key Honour Society.
This honor is given to upper classmen who academically rank in the top 15% of the university.

Davis Neitzschman ’15 — Davis, a junior at Rhodes College, was picked as the Southern Athletic Association's
Player of the Week following a win against Hendrix College. Davis scored three goals with a 4-0 win. See article.



http://rhodeslynx.com/news/2017/10/23/general-daniel-settles-neitzschman-garner-saa-player-of-the-week-honors.aspx?path=football

Alumni Events

Pictured above are players Robert Simpson '88,
Robert Heap '12, Reid Andrus '12, Tim Pearce
'12, Jim Heap '66, Eric Bissell, Jack Dyer '66,
and Dale Oriol '66.

The First Annual Trivia Night is officially in the "Books.*
Alumni ranging from the Class of ’66 to 12 participated in the
inaugural event. Special thanks to host Andrew Dart '03 for
using his trivia prowess and charisma to host those who
attended. The contestants were led through a series of questions
from five categories ranging from Saint Paul’s History to
Halloween Trivia. Correct answers were scored and teams were
placed accordingly. All reported a good time and began
identifying prospects to challenge the next time around. Be on
the lookout for the second edition which will be held on
Tuesday, December 12 at 7:00 pm in the cafeteria.

Congratulations to the top finishing teams!

#1 Robert Simpson '88 and Robert Heap '12
#2 Jim Heap '66 and Eric Bissell
#3 Dale Oriol '66 and Jack Dyer '66
#4 Tim Pearce '12 and Reid Andrus '12

21d Apnpual Iron Wolf Alumni Decathlon

Saturday, November 25, 2017 --- Warm Up will begin at 8:30 am with the
first event starting at 9:00 am on the turf in Hunter Stadium

Three Divisions: SPS Alumni

Open- 18-35

Masters- 36-40
Seniors- 41 and over

$25 Entry Fee (includes T-shirt and lunch)
Prizes will be awarded for the top 2 in each division.

Events:

. Standing Broad Jump for Distance

. Shuttle Run 10, 20, 30 yards for Time
. Soccer Ball Punt for Distance

. Football Throw for Distance

. 10 Free Throws---most in

. Pull-ups---max reps

. Bench Press 155#--- max reps

. Backwards Shot Put for Distance
. 800m Run for Time

1
2
3
4
5
6
7
8
9
0

—_

. 30 Yard Golf Pitch---closest to the pin (Distance)

Rules: There will be 2 trials for each event
determined by Distance. There will be only 1
trial for the Timed events and 1 attempt at the
max reps events. All participants will compete at
the same event in the order indicated above.
Point values will be assigned in accordance with
the place finishes. The contestant with the
lowest score in each division will be declared the
winner. Waivers must be signed.

Food and Beverages will be served immediately
following the competition.

Contact Al at aln@stpauls.com for more information.
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Joseph A. Champagne, Jr. / Gene Bennett Memorial Golf Tournament

DR

COFFEE

of new orleans

Driving Range Sponsor
Geophysical Pursuit, Inc.
Golf Cart Sponsor
New Orleans Original
Daiquiris
Putting Green Sponsor
Pine Grove Lighting and
Electrical Supply

Gold Sponsors
Burvant Family Dentistry
Fire & Safety Commodities
Gulf Mechanical Co. LLC
Harrison Custom Homes, LLC
Ibos Roofing
Kehoe France Schools
Lucien T. Vivien Jr. & Associates
The Paretti Family of Dealerships

Blue Sponsors
Direct Tire Town
Donahue Favret Contractors
Fisher Cabinets
FLWB Architects, APC
Kent Design & Build
LaPorte, APAC
Moran Shipping Agencies, Inc.
P&W Industries
Parish Concrete, LLC
Regions Bank
Talley Anthony Hughes & Knight, LLC
White Sponsors
Allstate Insurance-Ricky Walmsley
Bergeron Volvo Cars
Bill McGehee Insurance, Inc.
Blue Marine Transportation, Inc.
Columbia Street Tap Room
Copperstill Marketplace
Curren Court Reporters
John Curren
Erwin Insurance Agency
Giambelluca Insurance Agency
Joe’s Shoe Store
Latter & Blum Inc./Realtors
Liberty Self Storage, LLC
Pabst Cooling Solutions
Pan American Power Corp.
Rene’ Frederick & Associates, LLC
Sciortino Financial, LLC
Star Service, Inc.
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Low Gross
15t Place- Chris
Hnatyshun, Brian Lowe,
Reed Neelis, Matt
Vitale;
2nd Place- Max Ferran,
John Hemphill, Bryan
Hodnett, Ryan Orgeron
3t Place- Trip Keller,
Ryan Miranda, Fred
Myrtle, Kiff Myrtle

Low Net
1t Place- Lloyd Begnell,
David Derbes, Lonnie
Fisher, Mitch Smith
20d Place- Craig Brewer,
John Fox, Caleb Stark,
Tom Wetzel
3t Place- Keith Dusang,
Michael Rabalais, Jaired
Shaw, Chad Viator

Longest Drive-Hole 18
Mike Pizzitola

Straightest Drive-Hole 17
Jim Vidrine
Closest to the Hole - #1
John Fox

Closet to the Hole - #8
Mitch Smith

Closet to the Hole - #12
Trip Keller

Closet to the Hole - #15
Bobby Barousse
Champagne Chips
Blake Harrison
Putting Green Winner
Tie: Cal Zenor/Tyson
Briggs




Joseph A. Champagne, Jr. / Gene Bennett Memorial Golf Tournament (continued)

Class of 2004 alumni left to right are: Mike

Willem, Jacob Greenberg, Chandler Cleveland, Bennett Briggs "22 (red shirt) celebrates
and Tyler Stroble. Grandparents Day with his dad, Travis, left, and

uncles Tyson Walker ‘04, and Rhett Briggs ‘00,
and his grandfather David Briggs.

Class members of 1968, Mike Richard, left,
and Mike Hebert (red shirt), play golf with

Noel Harom, second from left, and Cal
Zenor, right. The golfers enjoyed a meal after a vigorous 18

rounds.

First Place Gross Winners L-R are: Matt Vitale, Reed Neelis,
Chris Hnatyshun, and Brian Lowe.




Veterans Plaque Service L\,

—~

In 2012, at the bequest and generosity of the estate of Mr. Harry G.

Friedman Class of 1933, a memorial plaque was designed and hung in the Eastern
hallway in the lobby of LaSalle Hall. It was dedicated to the Memory of Mr. Harry
Friedman and that of his brother, USA Lt. Col. Joseph Bernard Friedman, St. Paul’s
College 1935. Additional language on the plaque is as follows: “Honoring the
memory of all the St. Paul’s Alumni who practiced the values learned at St. Paul’s by

their patriotic service in the United States Military.”

Over 150 Alumni are presently represented on the plaque which resides in the hallway of
La Salle Hall adjacent to our current ROTC classroom. As Veterans Day approaches, we would like to
once again petition our Alumni base to identify any additional veterans and give proper recognition to all
who have served our country.

If you are a veteran and would like to be recognized on the plaque, please email your response to the
following to aln@stpauls.com :

- Your name
- Branch of service in which you served
- The highest rank or rate attained
- Your year of graduation or years spent at St. Paul’s
Further, if you are aware of a classmate or friend who served, please send us any information you have
regarding that person including contact information.
Any active military, please let us know when your service ends, or upon retirement, in order to ensure
that the accurate rank is denoted on the plaque.
Many thanks to the Friedman family and for our Alumni who have so bravely served the greatest
country the world has ever known.

NOTE: The plaque will be updated annually, and the deadline for this year’s submission is Veterans Day,
Friday, November 13, 2017. The goal is to have the updated names available for display by our return to
school the first week in January 2018.

If you are not sure whether your name is on the plaque at this time, or for any additional questions,
please do not hesitate to contact Al Nastasi at aln@stpauls.com or 985 892-3200 ext 1271.
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2018 President’s Annual Fund

Saint John Baptist de La Salle’s original schools charged no tuition.
Rich and poor alike were welcomed, and "charity” of benefactors and
the donated services of the Brothers funded the schools. We can no
longer offer "free" schools, but Saint Paul’s tuition is one of the lowest
among Catholic high schools — and a downright bargain compared to
the private schools.

As we approach the 100 year anniversary of Christian Brothers
education, we, as alumni, have a commitment to maintain this legacy.
While we graduated in different decades, the foundation remains steadfast.
For generations, alumni have given to the Annual Fund as a way to pay
their education forward.

The faith people place in Saint Paul’s is taken seriously, for Saint John
Baptist de La Salle, founder of the Christian Brothers, insisted that the
Brothers look upon their work “only with the eyes of faith.” Your gift
furthers St. La Salle’s instructions to the Brothers that “Christian schools
should be in no way inferior to other schools” and that parents who
choose the Christian school should “not have occasion to regret that their
children do not find therein all other educational advantages.”

Please consider a contribution to:
Saint Paul’s School

917 S. Jahncke Ave.
Covington, LA 70433 or donate

online at www.stpauls.com/donate.

Also, check with your employer to
inquire about company matching funds.
This is an easy way to double your

\  contribution!
In appreciation of our major donors
($1,000 and above), the donor board

hangs in the Main School Building. Renovation of Benilde Hall to begin in 2018

Rise Up ‘O Men of God

Frank H. Schnell, IT '57 and brother of Peter Schnell ‘58
Joan Ellen Trapani Ibos, wife of Emile Ibos ‘57,
mother of Vincent Ibos ¢

Mrs. Margaret Lamont Griener, mother of George '60, John '63,
Leon '66 and David '70 Griener

John A. Gereighty, Jr., grandfather of Riley '14 and Brennan '15 Knepper
Abigail Jenkins Healy, grandmother of William '16 and Hyde '19 Healy
Dr. Richard Love, grandfather of Bram ‘15 and Adam ‘18 Love

Eternal rest grant unto them, O Lord, and let perpetual light shine upon them.
May they rest in peace! Amen!



http://napavalleyregister.com/lifestyles/announcements/obituaries/frank-henry-schnell-ii/article_25fc27a6-04f1-5aa3-8917-b8d5dd2df429.html
http://www.ejfieldingfh.com/obituaries/Joan-Ibos/
http://www.ejfieldingfh.com/obituaries/Margaret-Griener/
http://www.ejfieldingfh.com/obituaries/Margaret-Griener/
http://www.legacy.com/obituaries/theneworleansadvocate/obituary.aspx?n=john-andrew-gereighty&pid=186737782&fhid=5630
http://www.legacy.com/obituaries/theneworleansadvocate/obituary.aspx?n=john-andrew-gereighty&pid=186737782&fhid=5630
http://www.legacy.com/obituaries/theneworleansadvocate/obituary.aspx?n=john-andrew-gereighty&pid=186737782&fhid=5630
http://www.natchezdemocrat.com/2017/10/17/abigail-s-j-healy/
http://www.legacy.com/obituaries/sunherald/obituary.aspx?page=lifestory&pid=186966525
http://www.stpauls.com/donate
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Respect

Community

Saint Paul’s School

Founder’s Week

Saint Jean-Baptiste de la Salle

Saint Paul’s School is a community riddled with every type of person:
athletes, scholars, leaders, and countless more conglomerations of personalities.
Despite our many differences as a student body, there is one thing we all have
in common-- Five, actually. The Brothers of the Lasallian Schools hold
the “Five Core Principles” to high standards amongst all schools, students, and
faculty. Faith in the presence of God, quality education, concern for the poor
and social justice, respect for all persons, and inclusive community comprise
what could be considered the honor code of the Lasallian Schools.

Monday, October 9, began with over 1000 students, faculty, and parents

| entering the Briggs Assembly Center for a school-wide mass centered around

concern for the poor and social justice while highlighting our faith in the
presence of God. At the beginning of mass, the traditional song of the
Brothers, “Honneur a Toi” rang in through the speakers, followed by the

harmony of deep voices of seniors to the higher pitched voices of the pre-freshman, loud enough to move

anyone new to the sight of a Saint Paul’s mass.
On Tuesday, quality education day, students were allowed to wear the college shirt of their choice.
Schools of every tier, region, and focus were represented, from the expected load of purple and gold, to

the one senior wearing a Carnegie-Mellon shirt.
Wednesday morning, students dispersed across campus, to six different prayer stations, from
adoration, to meditation. Some services were led by faculty or retired Brothers, other led by students,

including seniors Hanson Stuckey and Cameron Vidal.

Students mug for the camera in their college shirts. Pictured
left to right are: Evan Cook, John Connor Flick, Ryan
Lavin, Colin Moser, Ben Klein, Adam Love, Ty Richard,
Robby Nolan, Lester Guttuso, and Colin Quinlan.

Students pray with Br. Jerry Vincent, FSC in the
retired Brothers chapel.

Saint John Baptist de La Salle ...Pray For Us



Founders Week (continued)

Thursday was highlighted by guest speaker Ben Clapper, Chairman of the Louisiana Right to Life
Foundation. Clapper showcased the “respect for all persons” core principle to the student body and
faculty. Students were treated to a special pre-screening of the movie I Lived on Parker Ave., Clapper

served as the Executive Producer, a film focusing on the life of Jesuit graduate James Scotton, an advocate
for adoption, and a Pro-Life activist.

Friday capped the entire week off with loads of festivities like snowballs, Spikeball, and the annual
field day, a competition between the five levels of Saint Paul’s. Field day was opened with the traditional
Senior-Faculty volleyball game. For the sixteenth year in a row, the staff taught the students a lesson,
winning in three sets. Following volleyball, grade level competitions commenced, including tug-of-war, a
balloon stomping game, and the classic basketball tournament. For the past three years, the class of 2018
has owned the title of basketball champions. Featuring star players like Parker Edwards, Luke Andrews,
Colin Quinlan, and Nikita Daigle, Head Coach Luc Hebert and Assistant Coach Joel Fernandes led the
class of 2018 to the fourth consecutive championship victory, beating the class of 2020 in a tight, fierce
game that went all the way to the buzzer. by William James ‘18

\| Spike Ball players: Jonathan Bertucci, Will Harp,
Joshua Verges, Brennan Calato, Jacques du Passage,

Chris Wilson, Jakob Massey, Paxton Ballard, and Sean
Hightower enjoy a spirited game during lunch.

The Senior volleyball team included: Carson
Caulfield, John Connor Flick, Hanson
Stuckey, William James, Mason Robicheaux,
Cole Houser, Kyle Schmitt, Justin Savoie, Luc
Hebert, Jack Nunez, and Kevin Schneider.




Grandparents Days
i}

Saint Paul’s celebrated one of the most important days of the school year on Friday,
October 6%, Grandparents Day, sponsored by the members of the Saint Paul’s Mothers’
Club. The Briggs Assembly Center was filled with almost 1000 grandparents waiting for e
the end of class to locate their grandsons, dressed in their long sleeved shirts and blue and Community
gold uniform ties. After the texting and the sorting finished and grandparents and grandsons
were united the program began. As with all things at Saint Paul’s, the program began with songs and
prayer. Campus Minister, Jeff Ramon, organized a prayer service that began with the traditional hymn
“Rise Up, O Men of God.” A reading from 1 Corinthians followed by intercessions, a closing prayer, and
the resounding closing hymn “This Little Light of Mine.” Andrew Aceves, Briggs Cooper, and Brandon
Gallego provided music for the program. Caleb and Brandon Nicotri, Landon Chambliss, Hanson
Stuckey, Cameron Cluney, and Isaac Hebert served as readers for the prayer service. Senior, Lester
Guttuso, presented a reflection on the importance of the relationship with his grandmother, touching the
hearts of both grandparents and grandsons.

Brother Raymond Bulliard, FSC, President of Saint Paul’s, conducted the second part of the program,
which began just as every school day at Saint Paul’s begins, with the morning prayer and Pledge of
Allegiance. Cadets, Alvey Anderson, Landon Chambliss, Zachary Russ and Anthony Pennison, from the
Saint Paul’s Air Force Junior ROTC program presented the colors, students and grandparents alike stood
to say the pledge. Then, Brother Ray formally welcomed the grandparents and used the Saint Paul’s
Mission Statement as the basis for the remainder of the program. He read the mission statement and
made a few comments, and asked the students to explain such things as: assignment hall, silent reading,
mission collection, and President’s assemblies. The Briggs Center was filled with chatter and laughter as
students talked about their upcoming report cards, sporting activities, and so many more things.

Grandparents and students were invited to a reception sponsored by the Mothers’ Club. Tables filled
with autumn decorations and lots of treats were neatly arranged in the rear of the building and the boys
promised not to devour all of the food before their grandparents could eat. Elizabeth Klocek and Annette
McDougal served as chairs for this event. Members of the Mothers’ Club circulated around the room
taking photos with cell phones, to provide lasting memories of the day. by Karen Hebert

Danny Sears 22, son of Dean of StudentsKen Sears, is seated
with his grandparents Linda and Kenny Sears.

Thomas ‘21 and Daniel 22 Bitterwolf with their
grandmother Sandra Bitterwolf. Thomas and Daniel’s
father, Mark, is an alumnus of 1983 and their
grandfather, Gordon, was alumnus of 1954.




Jazz ‘N Roll 2017

On Saturday, October21 the Briggs Assembly Center came alive with music and fun with
the twenty-eighth celebration of Jazz ‘N Roll. The evening began with a pre-event patron
party held in La Salle Courtyard and the Gahagan Garden. The beautiful weather provided

Bl the perfect setting for outside dining and socializing.

The event participants enjoyed the Jazz ‘N Roll traditions of a silent auction and raffles,
plus a buffet dinner provided by Gary Bonano Catering. Mobile bidding for the silent
auction enticed the crowd to relax at our dining tables, eat a delicious meal while enjoying
bidding with the cell phones. The crowd was entertained by the Bucktown Allstars with the
evening ending with lively dancing.

--Thank You to our Sponsors—
Jewel of the Night

The Paretti Family of Dealerships

— P
RANGE g u Qf) ﬁ&\kﬂ
ROVER \ <ROVER /
ROVER g it JAGUAR
New Orleans ~ Baton Rouge
www.paretti.com

Diamond Sponsor Ruby Sponsor

YBIAINNERS

The Banner Way ... A Better Way!

Sapphire Sponsors
B&K Construction LLC
Bagnell & Son Funeral Home
Covington Orthopedic Sports
Medicine Institute
Supreme Automotive Group

Whitney Bank

Jewel of the Night sponsors Stacy and Mike Rase enjoy
dinner by Gary Bonano catering along with their friends

Kathleen and Gary Avenel.
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Emerald Sponsors
A-1 Electrical Contractors, Inc.
Baldone Reina Dermatology
Biggs Construction, LLC
Billiot Pest Control
Mr. and Mrs. Brett Bollinger
Dr. & Mrs. Todd Brasuell
Dr. R. Timothy Brown
Mr. & Mrs. Don Celestin
Daigle, Fisse & Kessenich, LLC
Fire & Safety Commodities
Eric Gray
Janel Gray
Eric Gray, Jr.
Olivia Gray
Tyler Gray
Harrison Custom Homes
The Heebee Family
Mr. & Mrs. Tim Lindsey
Mr. and Mrs. Billy McDougal, Jr.
Dr. and Mrs. Thomas Nicotri
Drs. Sunil and Nidhi Purohit
John & Leslie Ragan
Rodrigue & Rodrigue
Mr. & Mrs. Michael Schwartz
Col. and Mrs. Steve Simpson
Mr. & Mrs. William Slatten
The Truitt Law Firm
Uniforms by Bayou
Dr. and Mrs. Paul van Deventer
Voelkel McWilliams Construction
Dr. Katherine Williams &
Mr. Thad Devier

]azz ‘N Roll (continued)

Pearl Sponsors
Dr. & Mrs. Tom Anzalone

Mr. & Mrs. Robert Baumgartner
Dr. & Mis. Greg Bizette
Brown Family Orthodontics, LLC
Frank & Melinda Carmeli-Allstate Insurance
Dr. Dan Casey & Dr. Lisa Jaubert
Champagne Beverage Company
CJ Ladner State Farm Insurance
DiCristina’s Italian Seafood Restaurant
Mr. and Mrs. Chris du Passage
EJ Fielding Funeral Home
Drs. Michael & Meredith Hall
Mr. and Mrs. Dunbar Healy
Mr. Chuck Hughes
Irwin Fritchie Urquhart & Moore, LLC
Dr. & Mirs. Rick Jeansonne
Mr. & Mirs. Kenneth Lopiccolo
LTV MEP Consulting Engineers
Mele Printing
Mr. & Mrs. Danny Mott
Oakview Car Wash
Mrs. Alma Slatten Pettit
PJ’s Coffee of New Orleans
Pools by Joe Crowton, LLC
Mr. & Mrs. Jeff Ramon
Resource Bank
Mr. and Mrs. Shelby Russ
Selene Egan-Tingle State Farm
Mr. & Mrs. Michael Sitarz
Tranchina & Mansfield
Mr. & Mrs. Jim Walther
YAR Construction Company

Members of Saint Paul’s Jazz Band entertained guests
at the Patron Party. Pictured at left are: Michael
Silvestri, Cameron Holmes, Quinn Cooney, Alex
Martrain, Cody Crettit, Bradley Anzalone, and
Miguel Seruntine.

L




12 Angry Men — Marian Players — November 8-12

The principle of “reasonable doubt” will be
on display on Nov. 8-12 in the St. Paul’s
Alumni Memorial Theater during the Marian
Player production of “Twelve Angry Men.”

Written by Sherman L. Sergel and adapted
from the television show by Reginald Rose,

“Twelve Angry Men” is about a murder case
with twelve normal people as jurors, but each
of them has his own problems. A boy on trial
for killing his father comes from a

discriminated group, and everyone thinks he is
guilty, but there is only circumstantial
evidence to support his blame. The play
focuses on the debate in the jury room right
The jurors argue the merits of the case in the deliberation room. after the trial. The process of convicting

Jurors seated include: Jacob Eilers (12), Justin McCleskey someone will be on trial, as well.

(Foreman), John Baglow (9), Carson Caulfield (10), Elias Simpson “We're doing this play because the real
(6), Ian Nicaud (5), Christian Butler (4), Brady Meibaum (2).
Standing jurors include: Josh Rovira (8), Isaac Hebert (3), and Caleb
Frost (11). Photo by Lester Guttuso

story involves honesty, truth and seeing people
for who they really are without prejudice or
any preconceived ideas,” Director Denny
Charbonnet says. “As a Catholic Christian

school, we look at one another through the eyes of God, secing us as He created us to be.”
Charbonnet feels students who are studying law or capital punishment will find the play particularly

relevant. In fact, the school plans to have the entire junior level attend a performance during the school
day of Friday, Nov. 10.

“Last year, several of my students saw the movie, "Twelve Angry Men,' in Law Studies class and asked
if I would consider doing it for the fall. I prayed about it and felt like this was the right show for this year.
I have been so pleased with this cast.”

Assisting Charbonnet is Barrett Baumgartner as the Assistant/Technical Director, Michael Boudreaux
as Set Coordinator, Ellen Lipkos as Lighting Designer, Elise Angelette as Costume Designer, Jonathan
Wellmeyer as Stage Manager and Sound Board Operator, Miguel Seruntine as Light Board Operator, and
Callan Dannenhower and Michael Lucio as Crew.

Tickets are available in the school administration office (892-3200 ext. 1000), the Mother's Club
bookstore, and Braswell Drugs on S. Tyler St. (892-0818). The show runs Nov. 8, 9 and 11 at 7 p.m.,
with a matinee performance on Nov. 12 at 3 p.m. by Karen Hebert

"Twelve Angry Men" is presented with special permission from The Dramatic Publishing Company.




Eagle Scout

Recently, senior Robbie Nolan completed the requirements to earn the rank of
Eagle Scout, the highest achievement attainable in the Boy Scouting program of
the Boy Scouts of America (BSA). The designation "Eagle Scout" was founded
over one hundred years ago. Only four percent of Boy Scouts are granted this
rank after a lengthy review process. The requirements necessary to achieve this
rank take years to fulfill. Since its founding, the Eagle Scout rank has been earned

| by almost 2.5 million young men.

Bradley Anzalone, Class of 2018, recently won second place but finished first
in the 15th edition of the Italy Percussion Competition, an international
competition for music composition. (No first places were awarded, the
competition is based on points earned). Bradley, currently a student in Andrew
Moran's Music Theory Class II, was the only winner from the United States.
Bradley competed in Category D, which requires percussion music to be
written for 6 performers.

Saint Paul's Junior, Andrew Aceves, auditioned for the Louisiana Music
Educators Association Allstate Chorus in Pineville, Louisiana. He was
awarded a place in the Mixed Choir in the Bass 2 Section. Only three
students from the local district were chosen for the Bass 2 group and Andrew
is the only student from a private, Catholic School in this district selected for
the choir. Andrew performed "To Thee Cherubim and Seraphim” by Handel
from his Te Deum as his audition piece. The Allstate Choir Concert will

be Saturday, November 18th, at the Baton Rouge Crowne Plaza Executive
Center at 3:00pm.




50 Yard Freestyle

1°¢ - Myers Morgan™#
5% - Harrison Juneau *#
10t- Jacob Eilers *

15% - Scott Messa

36™ - Cameron Darr

100 Yard Breaststroke
3 _ Drew Putfark *#
12t - John Buckley *

15% - Jeremy Cannon
16" — Bradford Day

100 Yard Backstroke

1t - Jesse Cheng *#

3t - Austin Peak *

8% - Tonner Dougherty *
12 - John Buckley

13 - Ryan Bolton

200 Yard Freestyle Relay
1t — Harrison Juneau,
Austin Peak, Jesse Cheng,
Myers Morgan

* - Qualified for New Orleans Metros
# - Qualified for State Championship

Aqua Wolves

| On Thursday, Oct 19, Saint Paul's Aqua Wolves
e8| successfully defended their Regional Championship
title at Cross Gates in Slidell. The Aqua Wolves came
in 1st in the men’s division with 417 points scored.
With seventeen schools participating, Saint Paul’s
i outscored the second place team by ninety points!

Place Winners Included below:

100 Yard Freestyle

15t - Myers Morgan *#
8 - Harrison Juneau *
44t _ Cameron Darr

200 Yard Freestyle

3rd _ Alex Rawls *

5th — Christian Kramer *
7t~ Cameron Smith *
8th — David Barcelona *

200 Yard Individual Medley
34 — Drew Putfark *

5t - Austin Peak *

12 - Tonner Dougherty *
13 - Matthew Lyon

15 — Jeremy Cannon

400 Yard Freestyle Relay
4t _ Alex Rawls, Austin Peak
Christian Kramer, Drew Putfark

100 Yard Butterfly

15t - Jesse Cheng *#
15 - Matthew Lyon
16" - Ryan Bolton

200 Yard Medly
15t — Jesse Cheng,
Drew Putfark,
Myers Morgan,

Harrison Juneau

500 Yard Freestyle

4t _ Alex Rawls

5th _ Christian
Kramer

9th _ David
Barcelona

10t — Cameron

Smith




Open House

On Saturday, October 28, Saint Paul’s School welcomed
| prospective students and their families to campus for
the annual Open House. The guests were welcomed by
il the Saint Paul’s Brass Band under the direction of Mr.
Andrew Moran. Lasallian Youth Leader President, Kyle
Schmitt, led the prayer and the AFROTC provided a
color guard for the pledge. Seven members of the
student body related their experience at Saint Paul’s to
the mission. Speakers included: Andrew Moore, Ross
Hightower, Luc Hebert, Matthew Borgatti, Michael
Philippe, Carson Caulfield, and Kyle Schmitt. Brother
Raymond Bulliard, FSC, President of Saint Paul’s, gave
instructions on the application process, and introduced
the small of army of willing and able student hosts who

Pictured above are speakers Andrew Moore, Ross
Hightower, Kyle Schmitt, Matthew Borgatti, Luc

Hebert, Carson Caulfield (dressed in costume for his
part in “12 Angry Men”), and Michael Philippe. lead the visitors on a tour of the campus. Tour stops

included: The Hornbeck Offshore Engineering Labs,

Pontchartrain Cancer Center Biomedical Labs, the art studio, Project Lead the Way Gateway to
Technology Labs, the Gene Bennett Sports Complex, The Marian Players rehearsal for “12 Angry Men”,
The Eco Car workshop, and Our Lady of Peace Chapel. The visitors finished their day with cookies and
refreshments provided by Saint Paul’s Mothers’ Club.

Junior Manresa Retreat

«MANRESA

~ HOUSE OF RETREATS

@ On October 24 and 25, juniors were given a
unique and incredible opportunity to pray and
reflect at Manresa House of Retreats, a Jesuit
retreat center located in Convent, LA. Students

who attended the session took a two-day vow of
silence to clear their minds and focus on God.

§ Pictured at left are some of the students that participated
in the retreat. They are L-R: Chris Wallace, Colin
Cottrell, Jack Blossman, Cole Sinclair, Jackson Miley,
Preston Scott, Peyton Vitellaro, Daniel Wieseneck,
Austin Harris, Justin Streckfus, Seth Kramer,

Anthony Pennison, and Will Harp.
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Easy Ways to Give Back to SPS

Office
amazon DEPOT

You shop. Amazon gives.

Box Tops for Education is one of America’s largest school earnings loyalty programs. Schools can use Box
Tops Cash to purchase whatever it needs. Clip the coupon from the merchandise purchased at the grocery,
collect the tops and have your son give the tops to his math teacher.

AmazonSmile allows you to purchase items from Amazon.com and a portion of your purchase will be
donated to the non profit of your choice. Please use this LINK and Saint Paul’s School will receive these
donations.

Office Depot will donate 5% of your qualifying purchase back to Saint Paul’s School. At checkout, give
the cashier number 70041640 and we will receive the donation. Can’t remember the number ? Just ask
the cashier to look up the school code for Saint Paul’s School in Covington and they can apply the
purchase.

The Strength of the

Wolf is the Pack Wolf Tracks is a publication of The Saint Paul’s School in
- Covington, Louisiana, a Lasallian Catholic school for boys,
grades 8-12.
X Publisher: Danielle Pilié Lavie
: ; development@stpauls.com 511
e S : 985-892-3200 ext 1270
4

Contributing Editor: Karen Hebert

Contributors: Brother Ray Bulliard, FSC, William James, and
Live Jesus in Our Hearts...Forever. Al Nastasi.
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